

The Corporation of the Town of Grand Valley

5 Main Street North Grand Valley, ON L9W 5S6

Tel: (519) 928-5652 Fax: (519) 928-2275

www.townofgrandvalley.ca

June 4, 2021

The Honourable Doug Ford Premier of Ontario Queen's Park Toronto, ON

Dear Premier Ford,

RE: Roadmap to Reopen

The Mayor and members of Council for the Town of Grand Valley are concerned that the "Roadmap to Reopen" plan has removed local health unit COVID-19 status and other local conditions from the reopening plans, but rather seems to be based on regions that account for a disproportionately high number of COVID-19 cases.

Council requests the Province reconsider the colour-coded system that factored in reopening based on local conditions and local decision-making authority. The new cases of COVID-19 nor the vaccinations administered are evenly distributed around the province. Council urges the Province to take into consideration vaccination rates within Public Health regions and not settle on the lowest common denominator.

Should you require anything further, please contact me at your convenience.

Sincerely,

Original signed by

Meghan Townsend CAO/Clerk-Treasurer

Cc: Sylvia Jones, MPP
Kyle Seeback, MP
County of Dufferin
Town of Mono
Town of Orangeville
Town of Shelburne
Township of Amaranth
Township of East Garafraxa
Township of Melancthon
Township of Mulmur